I, Deborah Hilton, resident of the village of Inglewood am writing to express my opposition to the town's proposal to construct a cricket field in the village of Inglewood. The community was not consulted on this and it is important that residents provide input on recreational opportunities that are being proposed in our community.

I am requesting that the council refer this matter back to staff to work with the residents in the Inglewood community on what types of recreational activities can be added to our parks to ensure they bring value to the community.

I would be curious to know how many residents of Inglewood had expressed any interest in having a cricket field. It seems that the town is arbitrarily selecting a site to boost their "per capita" numbers as opposed to putting a field where it is wanted or needed.